## KANSAS STATE BOARD OF DENTAL EXAMINERS

Hutchinson, Kansas. August 6, 1938

Dr. Forrest C. Allen, Director of Physical Education, University of Kansas, Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Dr. Allen:

I received your letter the other day and I want to thank you for the interest you have taken in Klein Boyd, it is going to help me out a great deal in working this out.

It looks awfully good at the present time for the re-election of Governor Huxman. I have no fear on any angle, so you know just how I feel in the coming Campaign. We aregoing to start about September the first and we will be in Lawrence maybe for one or two of the football games this year campaigning and looking around for the trouble if there happens to be any there in behalf of Governor Huxman.

Hoping to see you again soon and again I want to thank you for the kindness you have shown me, I am

Very truly yours,

Dr. Floyd Cary.

FCC:HH